



The Grange Primary School and Nursery NEWSLETTER

www.thegrangeprimary.com

No.36 Summer Term 2025

Friday 27th June 2025

School Leadership from September 2025

I am delighted to inform you that appointments have now been made by the Lydiate Learning Trust to secure continuity and the further development of the school following my retirement at the end of this term.

Mr. Gwyn Evans has been promoted to the position of Head of School and Ms Roanne Clements to the position of Executive Headteacher (part-time.) Both appointments are for the school year 2025 - 2026 in the first instance. Both new leaders will be introduced to children next week.

I am sure that you will join me in wishing every success to Mr. Evans and Ms Clements and I am certain that, under their leadership, the school will be in very good hands.

Sports Day - Thursday 3rd July

We will be holding our annual Sports Day on Thursday. Children in Classes Reception, One, Two and Eleven will have their Sports Day from 9.30 a.m. Children in Classes Three, Four, Five, Six, Eight, Nine, Ten and Twelve will have their sports from 1.15 p.m.

Children will need to have their full P.E. kit on Thursday.

You are very welcome to come and watch. Spectator viewing will be on the cordoned-off side of the track opposite where children will be seated.

Please bring you own outdoor chair if you have one. We will provide some spectator seating but we won't have enough!

Sports Day will not take place if it is raining or if the field is too slippery as a result of rain. WE will provide as much notice as possible of a cancellation using our text messaging service.

END OF DAY COLLECTION WILL BE AT 3.15 p.m. AS USUAL

After School Clubs Next week

The following clubs will take place next week:

Monday - Playcourt Football and Sports

Tuesday - Grange Community Garden

Tuesday - Outdoor Multi Sports

Tuesday - Table Top Games and Lego

Thursday - Oracy

NEXT WEEK IS THE FINAL WEEK FOR AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

Please ensure that you collect your child at the front entrance to the school promptly at 4.15 p.m.

Sing for Sefton Concert - Wednesday 25th June 2025

Our choir sang beautifully at the Sing for Sefton concert at the Atkinson Theatre in Southport on Wednesday. My grateful thanks to Mrs. Carol Minton-Allen and Miss Jennifer Butler for their wonderful co-ordination of our choir again this year and to all choir members for their efforts and for being such great ambassadors for the school at all the events they have performed at this year.

Catch Up Immunisations - Friday 4th July

Th children of parents/carers who have consented to catch-up immunisations being administered will have their vaccination of Friday 4^{th} July in school.

Celebrating Good Attendance

Today's winner of the 100% Attendance Prize for the term to date (100% attendance and no late arrivals) is James Rankin in Class Two and the Class Attendance Award for the week was won by Class Eleven - Well done James and Class Eleven Every child who attends school every day this term without being late once will receive a £10 prize on Friday 18^{1h} July.

You can't teach an empty chair!

What's going on in the community?

Please refer to previous newsletters and the 'What's On' section of the school website, for details of activities and events taking place in our community.

Please see the date for a session for parents/carers on Behaviours that Challenge on Tuesday 1^{st} July from 2.25 - 3.15 p.m. in the staffroom - this session will be led by the Mental Health Schools Team.

Please note: We are happy to share information that we receive about events going on for children and parents in the local community. This should not be viewed as an endorsement from the school.

Nursery Matters

Would you like your child to attend our Nursery? - Parents/carers of children who have their third birthday before 31^{st} March 2026 may now apply for a Nursery place. Application forms are available from the main school office.

Nursery Leavers' Graduation - The Nursery Graduation on Wednesday 9th July is only for those children who will be leaving our Nursery at the end of this term.

Nursery - end of term - As always, Nursery term ends on the day before the final day for the rest of the school. This is to enable Nursery staff to hold an induction day for new Nursery starters. Nursery term end on Thursday 17^{th} July.

Dates for your diary - Summer Term 2025

Tuesday 1st July Behaviours that Challenge - parents/carers course

Thursday 3rd July Sports Day

Friday 4th July Catch up immunisations
Wednesday 9th July Nursery Leavers' Graduation

Tuesday 15th July Leavers' Performance

Thursday 17th July Leavers' Prom

Term ends for children in Nursery

Friday 18th July Term ends at 1.30 p.m.

With my very best wishes

Daniel Hains - Headteacher